June 9, 2010 -~ CLI N E

Melissa Jones, Executive Director

. California Energy Commission _ DOC’KET
1516 Ninth Street oa—pAr=c-4
Sacramento, CA 95814-5512 DATE YN 09 m‘,

Re: Oakley Generating Station RECD, SEP 0 3. 20%

Dear Ms. Jones,

I am the president of Cline Cellars, Inc. We are pleased that Radback Energy has kept
Cline Cellars informed with regards to their plan to permit and construct the Oakley
Generating Station (OGS) that will be located on the DuPont property in the City of
Oakley. Our company understands that the OGS project is currently undergoing
environmental review with your agency, the California Energy Commission.
Accordingly, I write this letter to convey our company’s support of the OGS project.

As a result of our discussions with Radback, it is our undefstanding the project, as
proposed, will remove approximately thirteen acres of grapes on the DuPont property that
is currently farmed by Cline. Cline has managed these grapes for twenty five years with
the understanding that they could someday be removed from production. These grapes
have a very low yield and the removal of these vineyards will have little impact on the
production of Cline Cellars product. In our opinion, due to its size, the low yields and -
proximity to industrial development, we do not consider this property to have great
agricultural potential and it should not be treated as prime farmland. To that end, Cline
Cellars has no objection to the removal of these vineyards.from the DuPont property.

Cline Cellars remains very supportive of the Oakley Generating Station and appreciates
the opportunity to offer these comments to the California Energy Commission.

Very truly yours,
/]

Fred;ilihe- N ' .

President.
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